
Dear Friends,

When things don't go your way as a Christ follower or at least the way 
you think they should go how do you respond?  I had lunch today with a 
family who was doing everything right, growing in their faith, growing to-
gether as a husband and wife, trying the best they could to raise three 
little ones with the youngest, one year old.  Then all of a sudden the 
husband is diagnosed with cancer, head to toe--literally, the oncologist 
said he had never seen anything like it.  In a little while he was home 
with the Lord.  

What's going on here?  We were trying, doing the best we knew how 
then all of a sudden the bottom falls out and life is so hard.  Thirteen 
years ago, when I spoke at my friends funeral, I remember talking about 
faithfulness and obedience in spite of life's difficulties.  We see in a mir-
ror oh so dimly, yet God has the big picture in mind.  

Well, fast forward thirteen years, one daughter happily married to a godly 
man, another just turned 21 and a God honoring Christian young woman. 
 The son, well, the teenage son is the spitting image in many ways of his 
father.  The wife has since remarried to a man who loves the Lord and 
his wife's family in an unconditional way which is so great to see.  She is 
doing quite well.  If you were to ask them, they would tell you, "It is so 
hard.....But when we as Christ followers trust the Lord, though we don't 
understand it all, and continue to grow in our faith, walking as best we 
can in obedience to His will He is honored and gives us strength for the 
daily journey.  

I am grateful for this simple yet profound truth  from Psalm 46, "God is 
our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble.  Therefore we will 
not fear...."  It doesn't say we have to understand it all, or that all of life, 
for the Christ follower, will be easy.  It's not, never has been nor will be. 

Being faithful to the task He has set before us and obedient to His Word 
is what He asks and deserves....regardless.  He will see us through.  

Your fellow traveler,

Doug
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